Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph G(f) (iv) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, do hereby , of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve the acceptance of the tender submitted by the Employment and Regeneration Partnership (ERP) in respect of the provision of  the Jobshop Advice Network in Salford, from 1st September, 2006, to 31st March, 2008, inclusive, with the option to extend the contract by a further 12 months.


The contracted sum over the 19month period is £550,000.

Since February 2006 Salford City Council has undertaken a rigorous commissioning process to identify the most appropriate organisation to provide the Jobshop Advice Network in Salford.


It was the decision of the Jobshop Advice Network Commissioning Panel that this contractor, ERP offered the most viable option in value in terms of output achievement, staffing levels, price and also has extensive experience in the provision of this type of employability service. Since 2001, Employment and Regeneration Partnership have been providing the Jobshop employability service in Salford.

Options considered and rejected were:

1. Non awarding of contract / non approval 

This would result in non achievement of NRF targets, non achievement of LPSA2 target, negative impact on community in withdrawal of Jobshop services, non-quantifiable potential socio-economic implications in terms of local regeneration, job creation and skills growth and also staff redundancies. 

2. Awarding the contract to the other short listed tender INBIZ

The Evaluation Panel scored the INBIZ tender significantly lower than the ERP tender primarily due to lack of experience in delivery such a service. (Their experience is predominantly around delivery of self-employment support services)


Funding: The source of funding is Neighbourhood Renewal funding totalling £550,000 for the 19-month contract period 1st September 2007 – 31st March 2008.

Assessment of Risk: Not applicable.

Legal advice obtained Tony Hatton - Principal Solicitor Salford City Council Legal Team.

Financial advice obtained Wendy Gregory - Group Accountant Chief Executive.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.


 Report of the Head of Regeneration and Improvement to the Council Leader’s briefing held on 12th June, 2006

Contact Officer: Stuart Kitchen Assistant Director 


Tel No 0161 793 3441

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.


Key:

Tick boxes at the end of these lines, as appropriate.

Signed: J. Merry
Dated: 12th June, 2006
Leader of the Council Member

This decision was published on 12th June, 2006

This decision will come in force on  20th June, 2006, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

